
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Availability for Public Comment on the 
2023-2024 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

 
The Town of Cary’s draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 
(CAPER) for the federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program for the 
fiscal year of 2023-2024 is available for review and public comment. 
 
This draft report is available on the Town of Cary website or can be emailed upon 
request during normal business hours of 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM. 
 
The CAPER is for the period beginning July 1, 2023 and ending June 30, 2024 and 
describes the projects and activities the Town has undertaken in meeting the goals and 
objectives of the 2020-2025 Five-Year Consolidated Plan, including the 2023-2024 
Annual Action Plan. Such projects and activities may include affordable housing, housing 
rehabilitation, public facilities improvements (i.e., parks, community facilities), public 
infrastructure (streets, sidewalks public utilities) and economic development. Financial 
resources include the annual CDBG allocation from the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD), federal funding allocated to Cary through the American 
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), plus any joint project funding resources from the Town of Cary 
and Wake County. 
 
All members of the public are welcome to review and comment on the CAPER by 5:00 
PM on September 26, 2024. Based on the comments received, the final CAPER may be 
amended before submission to HUD on or about September 28, 2024. 
 
The draft CAPER can be viewed on the Cary Housing website (housing.carync.gov), or 
may be obtained by emailing Heather Whelehan, Director of Housing and Community 
Partnerships, at heather.whelehan@carync.gov. Citizens may also request a copy by 
phone at (919) 380-4267, or by mail at Town of Cary, Town Manager’s Office, 316 N. 
Academy Street, Cary, NC 27513. 
 
Comments can be emailed to heather.whelehan@carync.gov, or mailed to Town of 
Cary, Town Manager’s Office, 316 N. Academy Street, Cary, NC 27513. 
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